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February 8, 2023 
 
 
The Honorable Kathy Hochul 
Governor of New York State 
Executive Chamber 
State Capitol Building 
Albany, NY 12224 
 
 
Dear Governor Hochul:  
 
The New York Mortgage Bankers Association (NYMBA), the Mortgage Bankers Association 
(MBA), and the Housing Policy Council (HPC) are writing to you for two reasons. First, we wish 
to note that we broadly support policies to address the affordable housing crisis in our country, 
which will not be solved unless our political leadership at all levels of government make it a 
priority like you have in your recent State of the State address to the New York Legislature and 
proposed 2023-2024 state budget.  
 
Secondly, and given the importance of your housing agenda, we urge you to take quick action 
to address the profound issues created by the recent enactment of Chapter 821 of the Laws of 
2022. Your signature on this bill came as a surprise to the real estate finance industry, which will 
be instrumental to the success of this core component of your affordable housing work in 2023 
and the years ahead. Amendments to the new law are needed as quickly as possible to avoid 
harming New York borrowers and the New York mortgage market. We respectfully request an 
immediate meeting with your senior staff and the Department of Financial Services to discuss 
these urgently needed changes or other alternatives to restore the proper incentives to the New 
York residential real estate market. 
 
As you and your staff are aware, our organizations have been strongly opposed to this 
legislation. It not only overturned a well-reasoned decision by New York’s highest court, but also 
reached beyond it – as noted in a July 6, 2022 letter to you from the General Counsel of the 
Federal Housing Finance Agency (attached).  
 
During most of 2022 our organizations and other industry partners and federal housing agencies 
engaged constructively with your administration to articulate our deep policy concerns with this 
legislation and to also provide detailed legal perspectives as well as mortgage servicing data 
from our member companies that demonstrate the economic harm to residential loan portfolios 
in New York. We also worked hard and in good faith with the Department of Financial Services 
to develop viable chapter amendments for your consideration to mitigate the borrower and 
lender harms. Our policy and legal concerns, industry data, and proposed legislative fixes were 
offered in the spirit of cooperation and were requested and very well received by your 
administration.  
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This new law is troubling because over the years the mortgage industry has worked diligently to 
navigate challenging environments and repeatedly sought ways to work together with 
regulators. Indeed, the enactment of this law is even more concerning because our 
organizations and their members have found common ground and developed solutions through 
partnerships with New York’s policy makers. For example, we worked together to ensure 
borrowers who needed forbearance during the COVID crisis not only received it but also had 
solutions available to them to exit it successfully. As detailed in the several discussions with 
members of your team before and after the bill was passed, this Act makes our work to help 
these New York families much more difficult by imposing legal and financial risks on servicers. 
In fact, the new law creates competing interests for servicers who are attempting to exhaust all 
homeowner retention procedures and options for struggling borrowers while also navigating 
New York’s complicated and costly foreclosure statutes. This legislation also adds to the well-
known challenges for servicing mortgages in New York and the increased expense incurred. 
Our member companies continue to absorb the higher costs of operating in the state as best 
they can to ensure credit worthy borrowers have access to affordable mortgage credit, but in the 
last year members have informed us that they will only refinance existing customer loans and 
cease to originate new loans in the state. 
 
Our organizations have a long history of constructive collaboration with New York regulators on 
a wide variety of issues to protect New York borrowers and preserve access to credit.  
Amendments are urgently needed to restore the appropriate incentives to mortgage servicers to 
provide borrowers struggling to make their mortgage payments with all programmatic options to 
remain in their home, rather than to initiate a foreclosure. 
 
While New York’s laws and regulations make it among the most difficult of states to originate 
and service residential mortgages, this new law is causing our members who have remained 
active in the state to consider the viability of their futures here. These re-examinations come at a 
perilous time as your administration seeks commitments and partnerships from regulated 
mortgage bankers to pursue your very important affordable housing objectives.  
 
Again, we respectfully request an immediate meeting to discuss the swift delivery to the 
Legislature by your administration of amendments to the statute to help restore certainty to 
foreclosure laws in New York. 
 
If you have any questions or need more information, please contact Christina Wiley at the 
NYMBA (cwiley@nymba.org), Kobie Pruitt at MBA (kpruitt@mba.org), or Matt Douglas at HPC 
(Matt.Douglas@housingpolicycouncil.org).  
 
Respectfully, 
 
New York Mortgage Bankers Association 
Mortgage Bankers Association 
Housing Policy Council 
 
CC: Honorable Adrienne A. Harris, Superintendent Department of Financial Services 
 
Attachment 

• July 6, 2022, Letter to the Governor from the Federal Housing Finance Agency 
 

mailto:cwiley@nymba.org
mailto:kpruitt@mba.org)
mailto:Matt.Douglas@housingpolicycouncil.org







	Joint Trades Letter on Chapter 821 of the Laws of 2022 2-8-23
	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3



